Sharps Meeting April 14, 2025

Attendees -Tom Swan, Jerry Hendricks Pam Goffinet, Dan Sekowski, Mary Voshell. – Recording Secretary

Regrets from Aimee Martin

Checking account has over \$7,000 and bills have been paid.

Nathan is on board for mowing and trimming and will work with us on the frequency of each to keep the bills down. His increase is justified by the amount of work and time it takes to complete it. The north field would not need to be cut each time so that could amount to a savings as well.

The Archeological Dig map that had been hand drawn in the field was scanned by Pam and broken into seven sections. This information will be noted on the big map and may help us avoid some unmarked burials in the future.

The discussion continued regarding the historical areas of the site and future burials with modern stones put in place among historical stones which has already been done. We do not want to continue this practice and it was agreed that enough space exists for future burials that historical areas can be avoided due to unknown burial locations of names we have in the records.

Upon the recent Poorman burial, a family member reached out about selling back 4 of 6 lots owned by them. The purchase price would be returned to the family and three cornerstones would need to be moved. It was determined that \$1275 was the payment price, \$75 would be retained for moving the cornerstones and \$1200 would be paid back to the family. We ask that the original "deeds" be returned to avoid future confusion and these lots in the south section Rows 16, 17 & 18 could now be resold.

We now have in possession three sets of cornerstones to be installed. D for Dunston Row 22 lot 1, H for Hofstetter Row 19 lot 1 and K for King Row 24, Lot 4S. Mary and Jerry will install.

No word from Andrea Fritz who expressed interest in a lot purchase near her family.

Norman Stoops urn burial with father Jessie to take place sometime this month. No information has been provided yet.

Dan would like us to see the meadow operation at Longwood Gardens. With his guidance, we would like to begin the process of turning the North field into a wildflower meadow this year. A field trip has been scheduled for April 24th at 11:30, weather permitting.

Dan brought it to attention that there is a current lot owner, Mr. Palmeri, who is interested in joining the board. He will provide the information to Pam who will extend the invite to the next meeting.